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Measure Description: 
Establishes Task Force on Department of Public Safety Standards and Training to study feasibility of 
establishing facility at Mt. Hood Community College 
 
Government Unit(s) Affected:  
Department of Public Safety Standards and Training (DPSST); Department of Corrections; Legislative 
Assembly; Mount Hood Community College; city governments of Troutdale, Gresham, Fairview and 
Wood Village; and the Multnomah County Sheriff’s Office  
 
Local Government Mandate: 
This bill does not affect local governments' service levels or shared revenues sufficient to trigger Section 
15, Article XI of the Oregon Constitution. 
 
Analysis: 
House Bill 3097 A-Engrossed establishes the eleven-member Task Force on the Department of Public 
Safety Standards and Training charged with studying the feasibility of establishing a Department of 
Public Safety Standards and Training facility at Mount Hood Community College primarily for the use of 
East Multnomah County law enforcement officers.  The bill stipulates that all members of the task force 
serve as volunteers, and are not entitled to compensation or reimbursement for expenses.  The task 
force is required to submit a report to an interim legislative committee by October 1, 2013.  The task 
force sunsets on the convening of the 2014 Legislative Assembly.  The bill contains an emergency 
clause, and takes effect on passage. 
 
The Department of Public Safety Standards and Training is required to provide staff to the task force.  
This fiscal assumes that DPSST will use existing staff and resources to support the task force.  
However, if the work required by the task force exceeds expectations, DPSST may need to seek 
additional resources. 
 
The Department of Corrections; Mount Hood Community College; city governments of Troutdale, 
Gresham, Fairview and Wood Village; and the Multnomah County Sheriff’s Office are required to appoint 
a representative to serve on the task force.  This fiscal assumes that committee membership and 
participation will have minimal impact on these entities, and that any resulting work can be absorbed 
with existing resources.  Each entity will have to reprioritize duties and responsibilities of existing staff to 
allow participation on the committee. 


